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               November 17, 2021

A Regular Meeting of the Planning Board was held on Wednesday, November 17, 2021 at the Mendon Community Center, 167 North Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:00 PM

PRESENT: Brent Rosiek – Chair

                    Earl DeRue 


 


Lauren Smith


Christopher McCourt  

ATTORNEY:  Donald Young 

OTHERS: None



 

Minutes were taken by Katrina Allen 

Mr. Rosiek began the meeting at 7:00 PM

MINUTES

MOTION

Mr. Rosiek moved, seconded by Mr. McCourt to approve the minutes, as amended, of the October 6, 2021 meeting.

ADOPTED TC \l2 "
Mr. Rosiek – aye; Mr. DeRue – aye; Mr. McCourt - aye and Ms. Smith – aye.

EATON SITE PLAN APPROVAL (FKA PAHAMNI RIDGE)

Scott A. Harter on behalf of property owners, Michael and Judith Eaton, for site plan approval on Pond Road, consisting of 11 acres. Tax account no. 205.03-1-13.3. Zoned RA-5.

Mr. Rosiek welcomed Mr. Harter back to the Planning Board and said the Board has the comments from LaBella Associates an Architecture and Engineering firm, who represents the Town. The Environmental Conservation Board (ECB) reviewed the application on October 12, 2021. The ECB determined there are no environmental concerns. Mr. Harter said he is glad to hear the site plan is clear of all Environmental Protection Overlay Districts (EPODS).

Mr. Rosiek stated the Historic Preservation Commission (HPC) tried to triangulate the home and wants to maintain 400-foot setback. He asked if Mr. Harter had the architect review. Mr. Harter said the architect, John Page, has assessed the distance from the historic cobblestone farmhouse on the Roswell Whitcomb property. They will maintain 400’ distance from the farmhouse.

Mr. Rosiek wants to ensure that the applicants will adhere to the 400’ and maintain 100’ on the Easterly side. Mr. Harter said that is where the applicant wants to build, and he is happy there are no issues conflicting with the cobblestone house. 

Mr. Rosiek advised the third numbered response from the HPC regarding supplementing the tree line can be considered vague as the existing tree line is robust. Mr. Harter replied the applicants have not started their landscaping plans yet, but he does not see them skimping on landscaping. Mr. Harter stated he will ensure the site is aesthetically pleasing.

Mr. Rosiek wants the 100’ buffer maintained and the Town Code Enforcement Officer can confirm and measure the distance is upheld, if needed. Mr. Harter stated he is happy to do that. 

Mr. Rosiek asked the Board if they had any additional thoughts or questions. The Board did not. 

Mr. Rosiek confirmed with Mr. Young the site is a Type II SEQR, and Mr. Young affirmed it is. 

Mr. Rosiek stated LaBella’s comments are satisfied by their signing of the plans. He also advised both the Easterly line must be 100’ and LaBella’s conditions must be satisfied for approval. Mr. Harter stated the buffer is 157’ and is well above the 100’ condition. 

MOTION

Ms. Smith moved, seconded by Mr. McCourt, for conditional and final approval of the Site Plan, as submitted, on Pond Road, Honeoye Falls, NY.

ADOPTED TC \l2 "
Mr. Rosiek – aye; Mr. DeRue – aye; Mr. McCourt - aye and Ms. Smith – aye. 

PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment.

GENERAL DISCUSSION

The Board discussed the meeting regarding the revived Mendon Green subdivision plan. The plan is same number of homes as originally submitted in 2005. The Board discussed the changes in law and Town Attorney, Mr. Boyce, will advise the Town regarding the site. 

The Board discussed the next upcoming Planning Board meeting on December 15, 2021. There are two special use permits on the agenda. The December 1, 2021 meeting is cancelled. 

MOTION

Mr. Rosiek moved, seconded by Mr. DeRue, to adjourn the meeting at 7:26 PM.

ADOPTED TC \l2 "
Mr. Rosiek – aye; Mr. DeRue – aye; Mr. McCourt - aye and Ms. Smith – aye


